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P R O C E E D I N G S 

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE ALLISON K. TURNER: Let's go 

on the record. My name i s A l l i s o n Turner and I am the 

A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge assigned t o hear t h i s case. 

This case i s PP&L's r a t e increase request which i s 

made up of several components. There's an increase f o r 

d i s t r i b u t i o n costs and a pro j e c t e d increase f o r transmission 

costs. They also propose some new t a r i f f p r o v i s i o n s and 

something c a l l e d the d i s t r i b u t i o n system improvement charge, 

which i s a new kind of r a t e which hasn't been used by 

e l e c t r i c u t i l i t i e s before, t h a t allows them t o c o l l e c t money 

as they go along r a t h e r than save th i n g s up u n t i l one r a t e 

case, and most of what they're c o l l e c t i n g would be i n t e r e s t . 

This i s t h e i r f i r s t r a t e case, i t ' s a c t u a l l y t h e i r 

f i r s t r a t e case i n ten years, and t h e i r f i r s t r a t e case 

since r e s t r u c t u r i n g when PPL agreed w i t h the Commission t o 

put a cap on t h e i r r a t e s , and t h a t cap w i l l end e f f e c t i v e 

December 31, 2004, and these rates are scheduled t o go i n 

e f f e c t January 1, 2005. 

In any event, the p u b l i c p a r t i e s t h a t are 

p a r t i c i p a t i n g i n t h i s case and who have p a r t i c i p a t e d i n many 

other cases have not had a chance t o s c r u t i n i z e PP&L's 

a c t i v i t i e s f o r some time, and they w i l l be, through 

discovery and in f o r m a t i o n , looking a t a l l of PP&L's 

a c t i v i t y , t h e i r accounting, t h e i r investment, t h e i r r a t e 
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s t r u c t u r e . 

And they w i l l then f i l e testimony and i t w i l l be 

subject t o cross-examination i n hearings i n Harrisburg i n 

August. However, what we're doing here today i s t a k i n g 

testimony from the pu b l i c about the r a t e increase, about how 

i t w i l l a f f e c t you, about things t h a t you t h i n k are wrong 

w i t h i t . 

We would also be i n t e r e s t e d i n testimony about 

s e r v i c e , i f you f e e l your service i s a problem. I do 

beli e v e t h a t PPL w i l l have employees here t o t a l k t o 

i n d i v i d u a l s who would l i k e service problems solved; i s t h a t 

c o r r e c t , Mr. Russell? 

MR. RUSSELL: That's c o r r e c t . Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: A l l r i g h t . So I w i l l ask the counsel 

t h a t are here t o make b r i e f p r e l i m i n a r y statements and then 

we w i l l t u r n t o t a k i n g statements from people t h a t are here. 

Please sign up on the c l i p b o a r d , and then I can see 

the sheet and I w i l l c a l l people i n order of si g n i n g up 

unless there i s somebody here t h a t has a reason t o be taken 

out of order. 

Are there any Representatives here or any s t a f f 

members of Representatives? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE TURNER: No? Okay. I n t h a t case, l e t me begin 

w i t h p r e l i m i n a r y statements. Mr. Russell? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717)761-7150 
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MR. RUSSELL: Thank you, Your Honor. 

My name i s Paul Russell. I'm one of the in-house 

lawyers f o r PP&L and I'm one of the lawyers t h a t ' s 

representing the company i n t h i s case. 

At the outset, I ' d l i k e t o thank you f o r appearing at 

today's hearings. Public i n p u t hearings are an e s s e n t i a l 

p a r t of the Commission's ratemaking process and provide 

valuable customer perspective on a broad range of issues i n 

r a t e proceedings. 

Your testimony here today w i l l be c a r e f u l l y reviewed 

by PPL and many of the other p a r t i e s i n the case, by the 

Ad m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge and u l t i m a t e l y by the Commission, 

so i f you have any views on the case, I would urge you t o 

t e s t i f y today. 

The purpose of today's hearing i s t o l i s t e n t o p u b l i c 

i n p u t , so I won't spend valuable time summarizing our case. 

However, I would l i k e t o make two poi n t s r e l a t e d t o the 1996 

Customer Choice Act. 

F i r s t , as Judge Turner i n d i c a t e d , t h a t Act 

established r a t e caps and PP&L's d i s t r i b u t i o n r a t e cap ends 

December 31, 2004. 

Secondly, the Act made the generation of e l e c t r i c i t y 

competitive and required e l e c t r i c u t i l i t i e s t o unbundle 

t h e i r businesses. 

PPL d i d t h a t i n 2000, and the case before the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge and the Commission today i n v o l v e s 

only PPL E l e c t r i c U t i l i t i e s , which i s the company t h a t 

d e l i v e r s e l e c t r i c i t y t o 1.3 m i l l i o n customers i n c e n t r a l and 

eastern Pennsylvania. I t has nothing t o do w i t h PPL's other 

f u n c t i o n s , the generation of e l e c t r i c i t y , sale of 

e l e c t r i c i t y t o other u t i l i t i e s or i n t e r n a t i o n a l investments. 

I n conclusion, I ' d l i k e t o mention two housekeeping 

items. F i r s t , i f you're i n t e r e s t e d , you can review our 

e n t i r e f i l i n g on l i n e at www.pplrateinfo.com. 

And secondly, there i s another PP&L employee w i t h me 

today. Kathy Frazier i s s i t t i n g over here by the door. She 

w i l l be here throughout the hearing and a f t e r and i s 

av a i l a b l e t o answer any questions you might have about your 

s p e c i f i c service or rates or p r e t t y much anything e l s e , 

a c t u a l l y . 

Again, thanks f o r attending today and I look forward 

t o hearing your comments. Thank you. Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Thank you, Mr. Russell. Before I t u r n 

t o the other counsel, I d i d omit something very important 

from my beginning remarks, and t h a t i s t h a t there are 

d i f f e r e n t ways you can p a r t i c i p a t e . 

And from my p o i n t of view, the most important way i s 

t o give testimony under oath. I f you give sworn testimony, 

you may be cross-examined. That happens very r a r e l y . But 

then the Cominission and myself i n making my recommendation 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717)761-7150 
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t o the Commission oan use your testimony f o r f i n d i n g s of 

f a c t or any other way we can r e l y on i t . 

So i f you don't want t o give sworn testimony, we w i l l 

take any statement you want t o give o f f the record, but I do 

encourage you t o give sworn testimony because i t ' s the most 

u s e f u l i n the case. 

Mr. Kanaskie? 

MR. KANASKIE: Thank you, Your Honor. 

Good afternoon. My name i s Rick Kanaskie and I'm 

w i t h the Commission's O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f . The O f f i c e of 

T r i a l S t a f f i s best described as a semi-independent arm of 

the Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y Commission. 

We are a party t o t h i s proceeding j u s t l i k e everyone 

el s e . We don't represent the Commission or the Commission's 

views. I'm an advocate before the Commission, 

We have engineers and f i n a n c i a l analysts who have 

f i l e d testimony today as a matter of f a c t presenting our 

p o s i t i o n i n the case. 

We were formed i n the middle e i g h t i e s w i t h the charge 

of p r o t e c t i n g the pu b l i c i n t e r e s t . One key aspect of the 

p u b l i c i n t e r e s t i s i n s u r i n g t h a t rates remain j u s t and 

reasonable, and t h a t ' s the backdrop t h a t we are using i n 

t h i s proceeding. 

We've analyzed the company's f i l i n g and the f i n a n c i a l 

documents, the d i f f e r e n t issues t h a t they've presented, and 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



147 

• 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

t h a t ' s o n l y p a r t o f a r a t e case. 

We see t h e f i l i n g , we see t h e documents, we see t h e 

numbers. What's a l s o i m p o r t a n t i s t h e i n p u t t h a t we r e c e i v e 

fr o m t h e p u b l i c , what you exp e r i e n c e on a day t o day b a s i s , 

so i t ' s i m p o r t a n t t h a t t h e Commission as w e l l as my s t a f f 

hear what you have t o say. 

As Judge Turner had mentioned, t h e r e a re a c o u p l e 

d i f f e r e n t ways t o do i t , e i t h e r f o r m a l l y o r i n f o r m a l l y , come 

up and t a l k t o us a f t e r w a r d s i f you care t o . But I 

encourage you, i f you're h e r e , t o t h i s morning g i v e y o u r 

t e s t i m o n y on t h e r e c o r d . Thank you f o r coming. 

JUDGE TURNER: S i r ? 

MR. SPARKS: Thank you, Your Honor. 

Good a f t e r n o o n . My name i s Shaun Sparks and I'm an 

a t t o r n e y w i t h t h e Pennsylvania O f f i c e o f Consumer Advocate. 

The O f f i c e o f Consumer Advocate i s a branch o f t h e 

Penn s y l v a n i a O f f i c e o f A t t o r n e y General, and we r e p r e s e n t 

t h e i n t e r e s t s o f Pennsylvania u t i l i t y consumers b e f o r e t h e 

Pen n s y l v a n i a P u b l i c U t i l i t y Commission, s t a t e c o u r t s , 

f e d e r a l c o u r t s and f e d e r a l agencies. 

I n t h i s p a r t i c u l a r m a t t e r , we are c h a l l e n g i n g PP&L's 

r a t e i n c r e a s e on b e h a l f o f Pennsylvania u t i l i t y consumers, 

i n p a r t i c u l a r t h e i r r e q u e s t f o r an e x t r a $221 m i l l i o n , o r 

about an e i g h t p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e over t h e i r c u r r e n t r a t e s , 

and a n i n e p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e i n t h e customer r a t e s . 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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I n a d d i t i o n , they've a l s o asked f o r a customer charge 

of $12.20, i n c r e a s e d from $6.55, and t h a t would i n c l u d e t h e 

f i r s t 200 k i l o w a t t - h o u r s . 

The company's g e n e r a t i o n r a t e s and those o f o t h e r 

c o m p e t i t i v e s u p p l i e r s a re n o t a f f e c t e d by t h i s i n c r e a s e , and 

t h e g e n e r a t i o n r a t e s p r o v i d e d by t h e company are capped 

u n t i l 2010. 

As you've heard Mr. Kanaskie, t h e p u b l i c advocates 

here have h i r e d independent f i n a n c i a l e x p e r t s , e n g i n e e r s . 

The OCA h i r e s i t s own e x p e r t s and en g i n e e r s t o r e v i e w t h e 

f i l i n g and s c r u t i n i z e a l l t h e d e t a i l s , and we t o o have 

p r e s e n t e d t e s t i m o n y today i n t h i s m a t t e r . 

As p a r t o f t h a t , as Judge Turner has asked, and Mr. 

Kanaskie, we encourage you t o t e s t i f y and I would encourage 

you t o t e s t i f y on t h e r e c o r d so t h a t we may use yo u r 

t e s t i m o n y as we proceed t o t r y t o get t h e l o w e s t p o s s i b l e 

r a t e s f o r consumers as p o s s i b l e . Thank you v e r y much. 

JUDGE TURNER: Ms. Jones? 

MS. JONES: Yes. Thank you, Your Honor. 

Good a f t e r n o o n . My name i s Angela Jones. I 

r e p r e s e n t t h e O f f i c e o f Small Business Advocate, OSBA. We 

are a p a r t y t o t h i s case, p a r t i c u l a r l y l o o k i n g a t t h e 

i n c r e a s e s t h a t a f f e c t s m a l l businesses. 

We see an o v e r a l l b i l l impact f o r s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s o f 

9.9 p e r c e n t . We are opposed t o what Judge Turne r has s a i d , 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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the d i s t r i b u t i o n system improvement charge. We are also 

l o o k i n g i n the record. We have an expert t h a t i s h i r e d t o 

look a t a l l the poi n t s of view f o r our customers. We do not 

believe t h a t the proposed increase i s reasonable. 

We are i n t e r e s t e d i n hearing p a r t i c u l a r l y those 

customers t h a t are small businesses, concerns, i n PP&L's 

t e r r i t o r y . We'd l i k e t o hear anything, any views you have 

t o o f f e r . 

We would encourage you, as my other colleagues have 

said and Mr. Russell has said, t o t e s t i f y under oath. The 

importance of t h a t i s t h a t we can use your testimony t o make 

our views stronger i n f r o n t of the Public U t i l i t y 

Commission. 

Thank you, and I hope t o see you on the record, but 

i f not, I ' l l be a v a i l a b l e out of the record i f you would 

l i k e t o speak t o me p r i v a t e l y . Thank you. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Thank you a l l . I j u s t need t o 

get a copy of t h a t l i s t , the s i g n - i n sheet. 

(Pause.) 

JUDGE TURNER: Thank you. I have three names, and at 

the end of t h e i r testimony, I ' l l see i f there's anybody else 

who would l i k e t o t e s t i f y . But l e t me s t a r t w i t h Mr. 

Charles Tommor. I s t h a t correct? 

MR. TOMMOR: That's c o r r e c t . 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Would you go t o the podium, and 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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may I swea r y o u i r i ? 

MR. TOMMOR: P l e a s e . 

W h e r e u p o n , 

CHARLES TOMMOR 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE TURNER: W i l l you s t a t e your name and s p e l l i t 

f o r the record? 

THE WITNESS: My name i s Charles Tommor, T-O-M-M-O-R. 

JUDGE TURNER: And you are a customer of PP&L? 

THE WITNESS: I am. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And are you employed? 

THE WITNESS: I am. 

JUDGE TURNER: And what i s your occupation? 

THE WITNESS: I'm an engineer. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And l e t me see, your address i s 

505 16th Avenue, Bethlehem, PA? 

THE WITNESS: That's r i g h t . Judge Turner. 

JUDGE TURNER: 18018? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Would you please go ahead and 

give your statement? 

THE WITNESS: I w i l l . 

Judge Turner, I have prepared comments. I'm a l i t t l e 

nervous. I've never done t h i s before, perhaps w i l l never do 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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i t again. 

JUDGE TURNER: I hope so. 

THE WITNESS: But I have a copy of my prepared 

remarks f o r you. 

JUDGE TURNER: That's f i n e ; 

THE WITNESS: I was t o l d t o b r i n g two copies f o r 

the — 

JUDGE TURNER: Court r e p o r t e r . 

THE WITNESS: — court r e p o r t e r . 

JUDGE TURNER: I t w i l l be h e l p f u l i f you had one f o r 

each of the other p a r t i e s . 

THE WITNESS: And I t h i n k I do. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. So are you planning t o make 

t h i s an e x h i b i t ? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, please. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. We w i l l mark t h i s as Tommor 1. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked 

as Tommor E x h i b i t No. 1 f o r 

i d e n t i f i c a t i o n and received i n 

evidence.) 

JUDGE TURNER: Now, were you planning t o read your 

remarks in? 

THE WITNESS: I f I may. 

JUDGE TURNER: You weren't planning t o read 

Attachment 1, were you? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761 -71 50 



152 

m 

0 

i 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

THE WITNESS: No, I wasn't. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay, t h a t ' s good. Just f o r the 

record. Attachment 1 i s a ra t h e r lengthy e x t r a c t from the 

Public U t i l i t y Code. 

THE WITNESS: Yes. There i s a — 

JUDGE TURNER: But go ahead and read them, i f you 

wish. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. I ' d l i k e t o f i r s t s t a r t w i t h 

Attachment 1. I t i s the basis of my concern, and j u s t 

g enerally my concern has t o do w i t h the c l o s i n g of places t o 

pay b i l l s , and i n p a r t i c u l a r the op p o r t u n i t y t o get a 

r e c e i p t as you pay your b i l l . 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: And I'd l i k e t o reference Attachment 1 

which i s paragraph 2807 of the p u b l i c u t i l i t y law, paragraph 

(d) i n p a r t i c u l a r . 

And paragraph (d) goes on t o say t h a t the e l e c t r i c 

d i s t r i b u t i o n company, PP&L, s h a l l continue t o provide 

customer service functions consistent w i t h the r e g u l a t i o n s 

of the Commission, i n c l u d i n g meter reading, complaint 

r e s o l u t i o n and c o l l e c t i o n s . And t h a t " c o l l e c t i o n s " should 

be underlined. Customer services s h a l l , a t a minimum, be 

maintained a t the same l e v e l of q u a l i t y under r e t a i l 

competition. 

And perhaps I can summarize. I won't read e v e r y t h i n g 
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t h a t I've prepared. Judge Turner. 

JUDGE TURNER: That's f i n e . 

THE WITNESS: But PP&L's new p o l i c y contains some 

serious and measurable degradations i n the l e v e l of q u a l i t y 

and the c o l l e c t i o n f u n c t i o n , and the new p o l i c y i s not i n 

compliance w i t h Paragraph 2807(d). 

I n p a r t i c u l a r , PP&L's cu r r e n t p r a c t i c e of c l o s i n g 

those c o l l e c t i o n f a c i l i t i e s and authorized agent c o l l e c t i o n 

f a c i l i t i e s penalizes customers who must pay t h e i r b i l l s w i t h 

cash and those who need a r e c e i p t . 

I t f u r t h e r penalizes customers by charging them an 

a r b i t r a r y d o l l a r fee t o pay t h e i r b i l l s a t authorized 

c o l l e c t i o n f a c i l i t i e s , and t h a t e x t r a charge i s al s o u n f a i r 

because those c o l l e c t i o n amounts were included i n PP&L's 

p r i o r r a t e a p p l i c a t i o n , because they only r e c e n t l y , PP&L 

only r e c e n t l y changed t h e i r p o l i c y i n I t h i n k i t was 2002, 

July of 2002. 

And s p e c i f i c a l l y , I ask the Public U t i l i t y Commission 

t o continue t o allow PP&L adequate income so t h a t they can 

comply w i t h Paragraph 2807(d). 

I t h i n k they may not have been aware of t h a t 

p a r t i c u l a r paragraph, because PP&L I don't t h i n k would do 

anything i l l e g a l t h a t they d i d know about. 

And I ask them t o maintain the c o l l e c t i o n f u n c t i o n a t 

the same l e v e l of q u a l i t y under r e t a i l c ompetition as 
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p r a c t i c e d p r i o r t o 2002. 

And I ask the Commission t o delay PP&L's proposed 

increase u n t i l PP&L operates i n accordance w i t h the 

r e g u l a t i o n s . 

And I was concerned, I do t h i n k having the a b i l i t y — 

now, not every customer wants a r e c e i p t . Not every customer 

i s concerned about a r e c e i p t . 

I i n p a r t i c u l a r have had some bad occurrences t h a t 

have taken a long while and much aggravation t o c l e a r up 

when you don't have a r e c e i p t . 

I do know r e c e i p t s are recommended i n elementary 

business courses. I t ' s the f i r s t paragraphs t h a t you come 

t o as you open business books, t o always be sure t o get a 

r e c e i p t . And so I do encourage t h a t PP&L o f f e r t h a t 

a l t e r n a t i v e t o those customers who do want a r e c e i p t . 

P r i o r t o J u l y , 2002, PP&L had arrangements w i t h the 

F l e e t Bank t o do t h e i r c o l l e c t i o n s . Now, w i t h regard t o the 

costs associated w i t h — which i s an important issue, I d i d 

t a l k t o PP&L, one of the managers. 

And he said PP&L hoped t o save something l i k e a 

hundred and, I'm going t o say, as w e l l as I remember i t , i t 

was about $120,000 a month by c l o s i n g these c o l l e c t i o n 

f a c i l i t i e s . 

However, the a l t e r n a t i v e i s a l o t more expensive. 

Going through t h i r d p a r t i e s t o pay b i l l s , i t ' s probably — a 
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d o l l a r i s probably the l e a s t expensive a l t e r n a t i v e t h a t ' s 

a v a i l a b l e . 

And i f there are a m i l l i o n customers, then we're 

t a l k i n g perhaps a m i l l i o n d o l l a r s , t o those people — you 

know, at the outset. So t h a t ' s more expensive, t o go 

through a t h i r d p a rty c o l l e c t i o n f a c i l i t y than PP&L i s able 

t o do themselves. 

They're p r e t t y e f f i c i e n t , and they command a l o t of 

a t t e n t i o n when they go out f o r bids, and I f e e l t h a t they 

can come up w i t h a cheap a l t e r n a t i v e , whatever t h a t cheapest 

a l t e r n a t i v e i s , so long as i t ' s adequate, so long as i t 

r e s u l t s i n a r e c e i p t when people request i t . 

And the second item I mention here i s t o please ask 

PP&L t o include those costs i n , whatever they might be, i n 

customers' b i l l s , because I do f e e l t h a t they're less 

expensive than customers are paying t o go out and make t h e i r 

own arrangements through t h i r d p a r t i e s . 

A t h i r d item, I f e l t PP&L was, perhaps out of 

ignorance, adopting t h i s p o l i c y . But i n any event, 

customers have been paying at l e a s t a d o l l a r f o r each 

r e c e i p t t h a t they were able t o gather. 

And I f e l t t h a t t h a t perhaps should be refunded, 

because t h a t ' s i n a d d i t i o n t o the r e c e i p t amounts and 

c o l l e c t i o n amounts t h a t were allowed i n the previous t a r i f f 

t h a t PP&L applied f o r . 
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And f i n a l l y ; I j u s t ask PP&L t o reopen t h e i r 

c o l l e c t i o n centers and I r e s t a t e t h a t I t h i n k t h a t i t ' s a 

serious and a measurable degradation i n the l e v e l of q u a l i t y 

of the c o l l e c t i o n f u n c t i o n and i t ' s not i n compliance w i t h 

Paragraph 2807(d) of the r u l e , of the r e g u l a t i o n s . 

And I j u s t want t o thank you. Judge Turner, f o r the 

opp o r t u n i t y t o be here today and f o r those o p p o r t u n i t y t o 

present t h i s concern. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Thank you f o r coming and 

speaking. I wanted t o ask a question about what i t i s t h a t 

you want r e f l e c t e d on customers' b i l l s . 

THE WITNESS: The c o l l e c t i o n f u n c t i o n , the cost 

t h a t ' s associated w i t h generating a r e c e i p t and acccepting 

money from customers. 

JUDGE TURNER: And you wanted t h a t as a l i n e i t em on 

the b i l l ? 

THE WITNESS: No, no. Because i t wasn't a l i n e i t em 

before, I don't want PP&L t o go through any other e f f o r t , 

any extra- e f f o r t . 

JUDGE TURNER: So how would i t be shown on the b i l l ? 

THE WITNESS: I t was never shown on the b i l l , i t was 

j u s t , f o r those people t h a t paid t h e i r b i l l s by walking i n t o 

a F l e e t Bank as the case was p r i o r t o Ju l y , 2002 — 

i n c i d e n t a l l y , i t wasn't a Fleet Bank because, i t ' s now 

c a l l e d a Fleet Bank. I t was named — I can't even remember 
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the name of the bank, but i t was a d i f f e r e n t bank before 

F l e e t bought out t h a t bank. 

But i n any event, those f a c i l i t i e s were a v a i l a b l e and 

t h a t was p a r t of the customer service f u n c t i o n t h a t PP&L 

has, t o c o l l e c t b i l l s , j u s t t o c o l l e c t b i l l s , which they 

must do every month t o — 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay, perhaps I misunderstood you — 

THE WITNESS: And there was no s p e c i f i c l i n e item, 

there was never a s p e c i f i c l i n e item. I t was one of the 

generalized costs t h a t were r o l l e d i n t o PP&L's r a t e increase 

and t a r i f f s because they had t o support t h a t f u n c t i o n of 

c o l l e c t i n g money and generating r e c e i p t s . 

JUDGE TURNER: So you want us t o have the new costs 

r o l l e d i n t o the b i l l , i s t h a t what you want? 

THE WITNESS: The e x i s t i n g costs, the costs 

associated w i t h the b i l l c o l l e c t i o n f u n c t i o n . 

JUDGE TURNER: "Please ask PPL t o include authorized 

c o l l e c t i o n agency costs i n i t s customers' b i l l s " 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: — " i n c l u d i n g those of b i l l payment 

centers because b i l l c o l l e c t i o n costs are an i n t r i n s i c cost 

of p r o v i d i n g e l e c t r i c service." 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: So are you — 

THE WITNESS: And by i n c l u d i n g them i n the b i l l s . 
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I'm — include them i n the t a r i f f t h a t i s under 

cons i d e r a t i o n now. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. Judge Turner. 

JUDGE TURNER: Do you have any questions, Mr. 

Kanaskie? 

MR. KANASKIE: I have no questions, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Mr. Sparks? 

MR. SPARKS: No, Your Honor, thank you. 

JUDGE TURNER: Ms. Jones? 

MS. JONES: No, Your Honor, thank you. 

JUDGE TURNER: Mr. Russell? 

MR. RUSSELL: No questions, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Thank you very much. You can 

be seated. 

(Witness excused.) 

JUDGE TURNER: I s V i c k i e Mackin here? 

(Pause.) 

JUDGE TURNER: Good afternoon, Ms. Mackin. 

MS. MACKIN: Pardon me? 

JUDGE TURNER: I sai d , good afternoon. 

MS. MACKIN: Good afternoon t o you, Judge. I 

couldn't hear you. I'm sorr y . 

JUDGE TURNER: I w i l l t r y t o make sure t h a t you can 

hear me i n the f u t u r e . 
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MS. MACKIN: O k a y . 

JUDGE TURNER: And I apologize. F i r s t of a l l , may I 

swear you in? 

MS. MACKIN: Of course. 

Whereupon, 

VICTORIA K. MACKIN 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE TURNER: W i l l you st a t e your name and s p e l l i t 

f o r the record? 

THE WITNESS: My name i s V i c k i e Mackin. The name I 

use properly on a l l my b i l l s , e t c etera i s V i c t o r i a K. 

Mackin. 

JUDGE TURNER: And you l i v e a t 1 Green Acres? 

THE WITNESS: Ys. 

JUDGE TURNER: McAdoo, PA? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: 18237? 

THE WITNESS: Right. 

JUDGE TURNER: And you are r e t i r e d ? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: And where d i d you work before you were 

r e t i r e d ? 

THE WITNESS: My husband and I owned a manufacturing 

p l a n t i n McAdoo. 
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JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And you say here t h a t you 

represent Concerned C i t i z e n s of School — 

THE WITNESS: S c h u y l k i l l County, Incorporated. 

JUDGE TURNER: — S c h u y l k i l l County? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: And t h a t you are the president of t h i s 

organization? 

THE WITNESS: I am. 

JUDGE TURNER: And were you authorized by the 

org a n i z a t i o n t o t e s t i f y on i t s behalf? 

THE WITNESS: I was. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And are you a customer of PP&L? 

THE WITNESS: Excuse me? 

JUDGE TURNER: Are you a customer of PP&L? 

THE WITNESS: Of course. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. W i l l you please give your 

statement? 

THE WITNESS: I w i l l . Our group was informed i n the 

f a l l of 2003 t h a t PP&L was going t o the PUC t o apply f o r an 

increase i n January of 2004 and t h a t i t would go i n t o e f f e c t 

i n 2005. 

I was asked i f I would be w i l l i n g t o be i n t e r v i e w e d 

about t h i s and I said yes. I t o l d the i n t e r v i e w e r t h a t the 

members couldn't a f f o r d a large increase. McAdoo i s going 

through a sewer p r o j e c t . That i s not i n place as y e t . The 
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reside n t s are paying $50 f o r t h a t service t h a t they do not 

have. 

In a d d i t i o n , the water rates have gone up 

s u b s t a n t i a l l y . The residents are over 60 percent senior 

c i t i z e n s i n our area whose Social Security increase i n 

January does not begin t o cover any of these increases, l e t 

alone t h e i r medications. 

I t o l d the i n t e r v i e w e r t h a t we c e r t a i n l y don't want a 

power f a i l u r e as occurred i n three states l a s t summer. We 

want e l e c t r i c i t y ready and a v a i l a b l e , however at a 

reasonable cost. 

And I'm very happy t h a t Shaun Sparks was concerned 

about the increases, because I have a l e t t e r from I r w i n 

Popowsky w i t h those increases and the customer charge from 

$6.55 t o $12.20 i s double. I mean, who gets double? 

Anybody i n here gets double t h e i r salary when they get a 

raise? 

Anyway, g e t t i n g back t o the p r e s e n t a t i o n , on a 

personal note, September 19, 2003, we experienced a power 

f a i l u r e on Trescow Road i n McAdoo. This occurred a t f i v e 

a.m. 

We assumed everyone i n the area was w i t h o u t power. 

However, upon c a l l i n g neighbors, we found out t h a t people 

a l l around us had power but not those on the Trescow Road. 

We t r i e d c a l l i n g PP&L, couldn't get through. We 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



162 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

found out t h a t the PP&L d i d n ' t know t h a t we d i d n ' t have 

power on the Trescow Road. My question i s , why d i d n ' t they 

know? 

A f t e r f i v e f r u s t r a t i n g hours of not being able t o 

reach anyone t o speak w i t h , I went t o the PP&L b u i l d i n g on 

Poplar Street i n Hazleton. When I a r r i v e d , I asked t o speak 

t o someone about t h i s problem and I was t o l d t o c a l l the 

proper o f f i c e . 

I t o l d them I t r i e d c a l l i n g but I couldn't get 

through, t h a t ' s why I was there i n person. They ignored me. 

They were busy w i t h a vendor g e t t i n g t h e i r hoagies f o r 

lunch. 

I l e f t f r u s t r a t e d . People spent the day c a l l i n g each 

other, t r y i n g t o f i n d out what was going on, when the power 

would be resto r e d . Power was restored a f t e r s i x p.m. The 

hours i n between were very inconvenient and f r u s t r a t i n g . 

There needs t o be a b e t t e r way t o reach someone at 

PP&L t o give the customers the answers they deserve, and a 

l i v e body would be nice instead of t e l l i n g me t o press a l l 

those numbers when I am absolut e l y f r u s t r a t e d . 

I n a d d i t i o n , without power, you cannot use your walk-

around phone. I had t o go d i g up an o l d fashioned phone, 

plug i t i n t o t r y t o get out, because once your power's 

gone, those phones t h a t you walk around w i t h , you can't use 

them. I had t o f i n d one of the o l d phones and hook i t up. 
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I also have a w e l l , so I had no water. The stoker 

stopped and the house was g e t t i n g c o l d . I couldn't cook 

because I have an e l e c t r i c stove, so I had t o go out t o eat. 

This only covers p a r t of the problem of t h a t day, which were 

so d i f f i c u l t t o handle, e s p e c i a l l y f o r me, since I had j u s t 

l o s t my husband i n June of t h a t year. 

I thank you and I have copies f o r everybody. I hope 

you take them and digest them. 

JUDGE TURNER: Would you l i k e t o submit t h a t as an 

e x h i b i t ? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, I do. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Do you have the d e t a i l s of t h a t 

day i n there? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, I do, everything t h a t I read, and 

i f anybody wants t o c a l l me. 

JUDGE TURNER: Would you go back t o the podium, 

please? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: Thank you. What day of the month was 

September 19th? 

THE WITNESS: Friday. 

JUDGE TURNER: Friday. And i t ' s your testimony t h a t 

power was out from f i v e o'clock i n the morning u n t i l a f t e r 

s i x p.m. at ni g h t on t h a t Friday? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 
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JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Mr. Kanaskie, do you have any 

questions? 

MR. KANASKIE: No, Your Honor, I have no questions. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Mr. Sparks? 

MR. SPARKS: No, Your Honor, thank you. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Ms. Jones? 

MS. JONES: Your Honor, f o r housekeeping, I assume 

we're marking the e x h i b i t Mackin E x h i b i t 1? 

JUDGE TURNER: Yes. I'm sorry i f I d i d n ' t say t h a t , 

my ove r s i g h t . 

(Whereupon, the document was marked 

as Mackin E x h i b i t No. 1 f o r 

i d e n t i f i c a t i o n and received i n 

evidence.) 

MS. JONES: No f u r t h e r questions. Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Mr. Russell? 

MR. RUSSELL: I have no questions, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Since Mr. Russell i s a lawyer f o r the 

PP&L, would you please t e l l them t h a t my concern about being 

ignored when I made a t r i p t o Poplar S t r e e t , which i s I 

would say about four or f i v e miles from where I l i v e , and 

t r y i n g t o get t h i s problem addressed t o see where we were 

going? 

Do you know how f r u s t r a t i n g i t i s t o s i t i n a house 

and not know when you're going t o get power, and you can't 
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use a n y t h i n g i n t h a t house, and t h e y were i n t e r e s t e d i n 

t h e i r hoagies f o r lunch? 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: I t h i n k t h a t ' s i n a p p r o p r i a t e . 

JUDGE TURNER: L e t me j u s t say — you may be se a t e d , 

i f you'd l i k e — t h a t a t t h e p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g i n 

La n c a s t e r , Judge C o l w e l l d i s c u s s e d w i t h PP&L t h a t she would 

l i k e f o l l o w - u p r e p o r t s on c o m p l a i n t s t h a t were t a k e n o f f t h e 

r e c o r d by PPL employees, customer s e r v i c e employees and, I 

b e l i e v e , b u t i f n o t , l e t me i n c l u d e , c o m p l a i n t s t h a t a re 

made on t h e r e c o r d . 

I t h i n k Mr. R u s s e l l agreed t o respond w i t h i n t e n 

days; i s t h a t c o r r e c t ? 

MR. RUSSELL: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. So we would l i k e t o have a 

response, f o l l o w - u p on t h i s c o m p l a i n t about an outage. I 

guess I do have one more q u e s t i o n , Ms. Mackin. 

THE WITNESS: Sure. 

JUDGE TURNER: Have you had many o t h e r outages? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. I don't remember when t h e l a s t 

one was. Your Honor, b u t we have had outages, b u t you c o u l d 

g e t t h r o u g h and t h e y would t e l l you, we know t h a t t h e r e ' s an 

outage and t h a t you w i l l have power a t such and such a t i m e , 

and t h e n were you c o n f i d e n t . You can say t o y o u r s e l f , okay, 

so I'm not g o i n g t o have power u n t i l f i v e o ' c l o c k , I ' l l l i v e 
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w i t h i t . But when you don't know, t h a t ' s t h e problem. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. T h i s was un u s u a l , then? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay, thank you. 

John Boyer o r Bayer? 

MR. BOYER: Boyer. 

JUDGE TURNER: Good a f t e r n o o n , Mr. Boyer. 

MR. BOYER: Good a f t e r n o o n , Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Can I swear you i n ? 

MR. BOYER: You can. 

Whereupon, 

JOHN BOYER 

hav i n g been d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE TURNER: W i l l you s t a t e y our name and s p e l l i t 

f o r t h e rec o r d ? 

THE WITNESS: My name i s John Boyer, t h a t ' s 

B-O-Y-E-R. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And w i l l you g i v e your address? 

THE WITNESS: My address i s 945 Jacks Lane i n 

Orwigsburg, P e n n s y l v a n i a . 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Now, you note here t h a t you're 

a s e l f - e m p l o y e d grocer? 

THE WITNESS: That's c o r r e c t . 

JUDGE TURNER: And you l i s t y o ur o c c u p a t i o n as 
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B o y e r ' s Food M a r k e t s , I n c . ? 

THE WITNESS: B o y e r ' s Food M a r k e t s , I n c o r p o r a t e d , 

y e s . 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And then you s t a t e , 

o r g a n i z a t i o n t h a t you represent i s PFMA. 

THE WITNESS: That i s the Pennsylvania Food Merchants 

Association, Your Honor, which i s a group of grocers, 

convenience stores located throughout the s t a t e of 

Pennsylvania. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And are you an o f f i c e r i n t h a t 

organization? 

THE WITNESS: No, I am not. I am j u s t a member of 

the Pennsylvania Food Merchants. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Were you authorized t o t e s t i f y 

on t h e i r behalf today? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, I was. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Please go ahead and give your 

statement. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you, Your Honor. 

I do have handouts t h a t I ' l l hand out a f t e r I'm 

f i n i s h e d , but one t h i n g I would — 

JUDGE TURNER: Do you p r e f e r t o hand them out a f t e r , 

or now? 

THE WITNESS: I can hand them out now. That w i l l be 

f i n e . 
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JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Let's go o f f the record 

b r i e f l y . 

(Discussion o f f the record.) 

JUDGE TURNER: Let's go back on the record. 

Mr. Boyer has handed out a two page statement. As he 

was handing i t out, he said he would l i k e t o keep c e r t a i n 

f i n a n c i a l i n f o r m a t i o n p r o p r i e t a r y , and I explained t o him 

t h a t i f i t went i n t o the record, i t would be f o r p u b l i c 

consumption. However, Ms. Jones corrected me and sai d t h e r e 

i s a way t o p r o t e c t i t . 

And I j u s t want t o remind you t h a t we can p r o t e c t 

t h i s . Also, we don't have t o put i t i n t o the record i f 

you're going t o t e s t i f y f u l l y . So at the end of your 

testimony, why don't we discuss again what you'd l i k e t o do 

w i t h i t , okay? 

THE WITNESS: Thank you very much. 

JUDGE TURNER: Go ahead, Mr. Boyer. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. Your Honor. 

My name i s John Boyer. I am the v i c e president of 

Boyer's Food Markets, Incorporated and I am also one of the 

owners. We are a small f a m i l y owned chain of 16 grocery 

stores headquartered i n Orwigsburg, which i s i n S c h u y l k i l l 

County, Pennsylvania, and I appreciate the o p p o r t u n i t y t o 

appear before you today regarding PPL's request f o r a r a t e 

increase. 
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Boyer's operates 12 stores i n the PPL t e r r i t o r y 

i n c l u d i n g S c h u y l k i l l , Luzerne, Berks and Northumberland 

Counties. We employ approximately 850 associates i n these 

stores and we are always looking f o r o p p o r t u n i t i e s t o grow 

our business. 

Boyer's Food Markets i s a GS-3 class user of 

e l e c t r i c i t y and uses e l e c t r i c i t y f o r l i g h t i n g , heating, a i r 

c o n d i t i o n i n g and r e f r i g e r a t i o n f o r our perishable products. 

Approximately h a l f of our stores are 24 hour operations and 

the r e s t of our stores are open at l e a s t 18 hours per day. 

We do, however, use large amounts of e l e c t r i c i t y 24 hours a 

day f o r our r e f r i g e r a t i o n purposes. 

We devote approximately [NUMBER REDACTED] percent of 

our operating budget f o r e l e c t r i c i t y purchases. Our u t i l i t y 

costs are exceeded only by our cost of labor and are equal 

t o our property r e n t s . Our annual e l e c t r i c i t y costs exceed 

[NUMBER REDACTED] d o l l a r s , so you can t h a t an increase: i n 

these expenses would a f f e c t us g r e a t l y . 

Grocery stores are a high volume, h o p e f u l l y , low 

p r o f i t business where every penny counts. I f a grocery 

store operation makes a p r o f i t of 1 percent on t h e i r sales, 

i t would be considered a successful year. 

I f e l e c t r i c i t y rates go up, we at Boyer's can take 

various steps. We could swith our e l e c t r i c i t y p r o v i d e r s , 

which we have done i n the recent past. However, 
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o p p o r t u n i t i e s f o r competitive shopping have not e x i s t e d 

l a t e l y . 

We have also done re-lamping p r o j e c t s i n some of our 

stores. Replacing our current bulbs and b a l l a s t s w i t h 

energy e f f i c i e n t bulbs and b a l l a s t s has given us some r e l i e f 

from r i s i n g e l e c t r i c costs. 

These p r o j e c t s have shown good savings w i t h two t o 

three year paybacks on them. However, the cost of these 

p r o j e c t s run anywhere from $20,000 t o $90,000 per s t o r e . 

I n an operation l i k e ours, we can only a f f o r d t o do 

one or two of these p r o j e c t s per year. An example of one of 

these p r o j e c t s , Your Honor, we r e c e n t l y re-lamped our 

headquarters store i n Orwigsburg at a cost of $30,000 w i t h a 

pr o j e c t e d annual savings i n e l e c t r i c i t y of $8,000. The 

r e s u l t s of t h a t are not i n y e t , but t h a t was the p r o j e c t e d 

provided by us, by the vendor. 

I f I had a l a r g e r c a p i t a l expenditure budget, I would 

continue t o do more of these p r o j e c t s going forward and 

accelerate t h a t because t h i s i s a way where I could p o s s i b l y 

save e l e c t r i c i t y . But l i k e I said before, the cost of these 

p r o j e c t s i s p r o h i b i t i v e f o r an operator l i k e myself. 

Competitive pressures w i l l not allow us t o r a i s e 

p r i c e s due t o an e l e c t r i c i t y p r i c e increase. Wal-Mart i s 

dominating the grocery business and pressure on p r i c e s i s 

high. Our other competition i n c l u d i n g Giant, Redners and 
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Weis Markets are a l l low p r i c e o p e r a t o r s . 

We would p r o b a b l y have t o absorb any e l e c t r i c i t y 

p r i c e i n c r e a s e and alon g w i t h r i s i n g i n s u r a n c e c o s t s , our 

bottom l i n e would s h r i n k . Since l a b o r i s a l a r g e p a r t o f 

our expense, we would p r o b a b l y n o t have t o l a y o f f employees 

due t o a r a t e i n c r e a s e , b u t employee hours would p r o b a b l y 

need t o be c u t . 

I n c o n c l u s i o n , I ' d l i k e t o th a n k Judge Turn e r f o r 

a l l o w i n g me t h e o p p o r t u n i t y t o t e s t i f y and I urge her n o t t o 

approve PPL's r e q u e s t f o r a p r i c e i n c r e a s e . Thank you v e r y 

much, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Thank you, Mr. Boyer, and t h a n k you 

f o r coming t o t e s t i f y . 

THE WITNESS: You're welcome. 

JUDGE TURNER: Do you have q u e s t i o n s , Mr. Kanaskie? 

MR. KANASKIE: I have no q u e s t i o n s . Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Do you have q u e s t i o n s , Mr. Sparks? 

MR. SPARKS: No, Your Honor. Thank you. 

JUDGE TURNER: Ms. Jones? 

MS. JONES: Yes, I do. Your Honor. Thank you. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MS. JONES: 

Q. Mr. Boyer, i n your s t a t e m e n t , you a l l u d e t o t h e 

f a c t t h a t you have shopped f o r e l e c t r i c i t y i n t h e p a s t . 

Were you shopping f o r a s u p p l i e r o f e l e c t r i c i t y ? 
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A . Yes . 

Q. Okay. And you i n d i c a t e t h a t competitive 

shopping has not exi s t e d l a t e l y . When was the l a s t time 

t h a t you i n v e s t i g a t e d a competitor? 

A. We employ a f i r m by the name of U t i l i - T e c h who 

i s very involved i n u t i l i t i e s , t r y i n g t o f i n d savings f o r 

u t i l i t y costs f o r businesses. 

And they have a p r i c e watch system I be l i e v e where 

they are constan t l y monitoring markets and lo o k i n g f o r those 

o p p o r t u n i t i e s t o buy. 

For me t o t r y t o shop my e l e c t r i c i t y myself, I 

couldn't do i t . I would need t o go back t o school, because 

i t ' s a daunting task t o t r y t o understand i t , f i r s t of a l l , 

and t o monitor i t i s j u s t — so we have used U t i l i - T e c h , who 

has been very good t o us, t o t r y and monitor those r a t e s or 

those o p p o r t u n i t i e s and make us aware of when those 

o p p o r t u n i t i e s a r i s e . And they have not a r i s e n i n the l a s t , 

I'm not sure of the exact time pe r i o d , but they have not 

aris e n i n probably s i x months t o a year, I don't b e l i e v e 

we've been able t o c o m p e t i t i v e l y shop our e l e c t r i c i t y . 

MS. JONES: Okay. Thank you. Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Can you s p e l l U t i l i - T e c h f o r the 

record? 

THE WITNESS: U-T-I-L-I slash T-E-C-H, c a p i t a l 

T-E-C-H. 
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JUDGE TURNER: Thank you. And Mr. Russell, have you 

got questions? 

MR. RUSSELL: No questions, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. Boyer 

THE WITNESS: I f I could speak t o Mr. Tommor's, i f I 

could, take another minute? We — 

JUDGE TURNER: I t ' s a l i t t l e unusual, but yes, go 

ahead. 

THE WITNESS: We are i n f a c t a b i l l — we take b i l l s 

f o r PPL as one of our services i n our stores. I n some of 

our stores, we are authorized agents of PPL, and i n other 

stores we are not authorized agents of PPL where we take i t 

through a secondary b i l l paying service. 

I n f a c t , where we are an authorized t a k e r of those 

b i l l s , there i s no charge, and where we use the secondary, 

there i s t h a t d o l l a r charge t h a t he was a l l u d i n g t o , so 

ho p e f u l l y t h a t can cl e a r some of t h a t up. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. I s i t your perception t h a t 

PPL's p o l i c y changed i n July of 2002? 

THE WITNESS: I cannot answer t h a t . 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And do you give r e c e i p t s ? 

THE WITNESS: I cannot answer t h a t . 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: I know w i t h the secondary b i l l paying, 

I believe there i s a r e c e i p t . 
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JUDGE TURNER: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Any q u e s t i o n s about t h e 

a d d i t i o n a l t e s t i m o n y ? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE TURNER: Hearing none, okay. Thank you v e r y 

much, Mr. Boyer. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. Your Honor. 

(Witness excused.) 

JUDGE TURNER: I s t h e r e anyone e l s e i n a t t e n d a n c e who 

would l i k e t o g i v e t e s t i m o n y ? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE TURNER: What I w i l l do i s t a k e a re c e s s f o r 

about 15 minutes t o see i f anyone e l s e appears, b u t I guess 

I would l i k e t o ask people i n attendance i f you t h i n k t h i s 

i s a good l o c a t i o n . There a r e n ' t many people here t o d a y , 

and I wonder i f t h e r e i s a problem w i t h t h e l o c a t i o n , i f we 

sh o u l d l o o k f o r someplace e l s e t o l o c a t e our p u b l i c i n p u t s . 

But r i g h t now, l e t ' s t a k e a recess f o r 15 m i n u t e s . 

(Recess.) 

JUDGE TURNER: Good a f t e r n o o n . I t h i n k i t ' s t i m e t o 

go back on t h e r e c o r d . I t h i n k i t ' s a c t u a l l y been l o n g e r 

t h a n a. 15 minute r e c e s s . 

I do want t o check i f t h e r e ' s anybody here who ha s n ' t 

t e s t i f i e d who wants t o t e s t i f y . I would i n v i t e you t o do so 
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at t h i s p o i n t . 

(No response.) 

JUDGE TURNER: Hearing nothing, I w i l l assume there's 

no more p u b l i c input testimony. I do want t o t e l l counsel 

something and I don't know i f i t ' s necessary t o do t h i s on 

the record, but Judge Colwell brought up w i t h Mr. Russell 

how t o handle l e t t e r s i n the p u b l i c comment f i l e t h a t seem, 

t o be complaints, t h a t • a c t u a l l y are s i m i l a r i n nature t o 

cases t h a t come before the ALJs, and also how t o handle 

complaints t h a t come up at the p u b l i c i n p u t hearings, e i t h e r 

w i t h a PP&L employee or on the record. 

And Mr. Russell agreed t h a t f o r those complaints t h a t 

came up at the p u b l i c input hearing, PP&L would i n v e s t i g a t e 

them and get back t o the ALJs w i t h i n ten days. 

As t o those l e t t e r s i n the p u b l i c comment f i l e , Judge 

Colwell went through and d i d a summary of each document, 

which I t h i n k i s admirable, and at t h i s p o i n t I have t a l k e d 

t o Dave Lewis or I've e-mailed him and Mr. Lewis and Judge 

Colwell are going t o get down and t a l k about those l e t t e r s 

because some of them may a c t u a l l y have already been assigned 

t o a BCS i n v e s t i g a t o r . Many of the l e t t e r s come through 

BCS, and those t h a t d i d not may be assigned t o BCS as a 

r e s u l t of t h i s i n q u i r y . 

Otherwise, e v e n t u a l l y , I t h i n k the judges and PP&L 

w i l l work out an agreement whereby the complaints or what 
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are considered t o be complaints are i n v e s t i g a t e d and then 

PP&L re p o r t s back t o the judges. 

Now, i s there any other counsel t h a t i s i n t e r e s t e d i n 

t h a t process? Mr. Sparks? 

MR. SPARKS: I f I may j u s t ask t h a t the OCA have 

access t o any r e p o r t s , documents t h a t may be generated 

through t h a t process. I don't know i f we w i l l request them 

at a l l . I would j u s t request t h a t we have access t o t h a t 

i n f o r m a t i o n . 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. You don't want t o get copies, 

you j u s t want access? 

MR. SPARKS: That's what I would ask f o r a t t h i s 

p o i n t i n time. 

JUDGE TURNER: Access, a l l r i g h t . And you would get 

access through PP&L? 

MR. SPARKS: Well, e i t h e r — i f PP&L i s serving the 

document, of course, we would get i t t h a t way. I don't know 

i f there would be any r e s t r i c t i o n on i t . But we can 

c e r t a i n l y address our request t o PP&L, yes. 

JUDGE TURNER: I t seems t o me t h a t perhaps the 

easiest way t o do t h a t would be f o r PP&L t o serve you a 

copy. 

MR. SPARKS: Then that, i s how we w i l l do i t . 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. I s t h a t acceptable t o you, Mr. 

Russell? 
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MR. RUSSELL: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. But a t l e a s t you know t h e 

process i s g o i n g on and i f you want t o p a r t i c i p a t e , 

o t h e r w i s e you can c o n t a c t Mr. R u s s e l l o r Judge C o l w e l l , and 

i t w i l l be arranged a t t h i s p o i n t t h a t OCA — s h o u l d we send 

them t o you, Mr. Sparks? 

MR. SPARKS: They would p r o b a b l y be b e t t e r t o go t o 

James M u l l i n s o r Tanya McCloskey. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. So e i t h e r James M u l l i n s o r 

Tanya McCloskey w i l l be r e c e i v i n g them. 

I don't b e l i e v e t h e r e ' s any o t h e r — 

MS. JONES: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Yes, t h e r e i s . 

MS. JONES: The m a t t e r o f t h e statement o f Mr. Boyer. 

JUDGE TURNER: Yes. Thank you. Mr. Boyer, I 

b e l i e v e , i s gone? 

MS. JONES: No, he's s t i l l h ere. 

JUDGE TURNER: H i , Mr. Boyer. Thank you. The way 

t h a t doorway i s s e t up, I c a n ' t see t h e f i r s t two p e o p l e , 

b u t t h a t ' s okay. L e t me see i f I can do i t r i g h t , and Ms. 

Jones w i l l c o r r e c t me i f I do n ' t . 

F i r s t o f a l l , t h e two e x h i b i t s from Mackin and Tommor 

were marked and t h e n r e c e i v e d s i m u l t a n e o u s l y . Now, w i t h Mr. 

Boyer, we s t a r t e d t o mark h i s e x h i b i t b u t e v e n t u a l l y t h e 

e x h i b i t was wit h d r a w n . 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



6 i 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

178 

And h i s testimony, which includes c e r t a i n numbers, 

w i l l be shown w i t h those numbers redacted by the c o u r t 

r e p o r t e r , and t h a t way I believe h i s p r o p r i e t a r y i n f o r m a t i o n 

w i l l be protected. 

Are you s a t i s f i e d w i t h t h a t , Mr. Boyer? 

MR. BOYER: I am, and I thank you f o r t h a t . 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And Ms. Jones, i s t h a t a l l 

correct? 

MS. JONES: Yes. Thank you. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. So I believe t h a t deals w i t h 

everything. Are there any other o f f the record 

conversations or agreements t h a t we need t o put on the 

record? Mr. Russell, have we covered everything? 

MR. RUSSELL: As f a r as I know, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And a l l other counsel are 

s a t i s f i e d ? 

MR. KANASKIE: Yes, Your Honor. 

MR. SPARKS: Yes, Your Honor. 

MS. JONES: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. I n t h a t case, we w i l l adjourn 

f o r t h i s afternoon and then I w i l l see those of you who are 

going t o come t o Allentown t h i s evening i n Allentown. Thank 

you a l l f o r patience, and thank the members of the p u b l i c 

f o r coming. We r e a l l y appreicate i t . Adjourned. 
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{Whereupon, a t 3:17 p.m., t h e h e a r i n g was a d j o u r n e d , 

t o be reconvened a t 7:00 p.m., t h i s same day, i n A l l e n t o w n , 

P e n n s y l v a n i a . ) 

C E R T I F I C A T E 

I hereby c e r t i f y , as t h e s t e n o g r a p h i c r e p o r t e r , t h a t 

t h e f o r e g o i n g proceedings were taken s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by me 

and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o t y p e w r i t i n g by me o r under my 

d i r e c t i o n , and t h a t t h i s t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and a c c u r a t e 

r e c o r d t o t h e best o f my a b i l i t y . 
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COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 

By 

John A . K e l l y , 
C e r t i f i e d V e r b a t i m R e p o r t e r 
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